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TOWN OF POESTENKILL

38 Davis Drive / P.O. Box 210
Poestenkill, New York 12140

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS  
 ZONING BOARD

August 16, 2023

@ Poestenkill Town Hall

(DRAFT)

Attendees:





Non-Voting:

Frank Burzesi, Chairperson


Lawrence Howard, ESQ

Paul Jamison




Stephanie Volkmann, Clerk
Kevin McGrath

Nicole Heckelman



Absent:
Tim Hoffay





Merritt Cropsey, Alternate
7:00 – Pledge of Allegiance
Minutes:

Meeting minutes of July 18,2023 were reviewed. Motion to accept the minutes was made by Member Jamison and seconded by Member Heckelman and approved with a vote of (4) yays, (0) nays and (1) abstentions (Member McGrath).
Public Hearing:

1. Brian Nikles – 73 Abbott Drive Poestenkill
Mr. Nikles submitted an Area Variance application to put up a     10 x 24 shed on a concrete slab that is an extension of his driveway already.

Side set back required per code is 20 feet. Mr. Nikles is looking for 
a variance for 17 feet. Front setback required per code is 50 feet 
and he is looking for a variance for 8 feet. His closest neighbor is 
approximately 25 feet way.

There will be 2 feet between the house and the shed. 
The public hearing was read by Stephanie Volkmann, Clerk.
Resident at 65 Abbott Drive has no concerns with Mr. Nikles putting up a shed as long as it fits in w the current neighborhood.

Mr. Basle at 69 Abbott Drive provided the Zoning Board with a letter stating that he was opposed for several reasons on the area variance for the shed. (Letter is on file at the town for review). Chairperson Burzesi read the letter allowed at the meeting.
Mr. Basle has a concern that the runoff from the roof of Mr. Nikles shed will go into the swale between their houses. Mr. Nikles stated that Mr. Basle has his garage roof water running into the swale currently.  
Tracy Church, Building Inspection/Code Enforcer for the Poestenkill Town had submitted a letter stating he did not need a variance or permit for the extension to his driveway. (Letter is on file at the town for review)
Mr. Basle submitted to the Zoning Board a deed stating that there were restrictions. The Zoning Board cannot act on a deed restriction. That is between the applicant and Mr. Basle.
Mr. Nikles received an approved Area Variance in September 2014 for an attached garage that he never built.

Mr. Nikles was asked by the board if there was anywhere else on his property that this shed could be put. Mr. Nikles replied that the septic was on the other side of the house and the back of the house is wet.

The Zoning Board asked Mr. Nikles to submit a sketch of what the shed will look like and a list of materials.

The Board tabled the public hearing until they could get clarity on a few of the concerns.

7:38 PM a vote to leave the public hearing open was made by Member Jamison and seconded by Chairperson Burzesi with a vote of (5) yays, (0) nays and (0) abstentions.

7:41 PM A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Chairperson Burzesi and seconded by Member Jamison with a vote of (5) yays, (0) nays and (0) abstentions.

Respectfully submitted by:

Stephanie Volkmann

Planning and Zoning Clerk
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